
SERVICE LETTER

PILATUS AIRCRAFT LTD. STANS, SWITZERLAND
SUBJECT: PC12/47E Series Aircraft - Honeywell KGS 200 GNSSU Software Anomaly.

To all Customers, Operators and Service Centers: Date: Aug 22/11

This Service Letter is issued to draw attention to the following information:

Honeywell have identified a software anomaly with KGS 200 Global Navigation System Sensor Part Number 
066-01201-0102 (Pilatus P/N 985.99.12.191) and have issued Service Information Letter D201104000037. 
The Honeywell SIL can be found at: 
www.pilatus-aircraft.com > Customer Support > Publications > PC-12 > Third Party Documents.

The software anomaly would cause an incorrect LPV approach to airports at high elevation (above 9,070 feet 
MSL). At present, there is no operational effect - the NAV database will not contain any LPV approaches at the 
affected airports.

Honeywell will shortly offer an upgraded KGS 200 unit (Honeywell P/N 066-01201-0104, Pil P/N 
985.99.12.227). Pilatus will install the upgraded units (when they become available) on new build aircraft, and 
will also offer the upgrade with Service Bulletin 34-032. However the NAV database will not include any 
affected LPV approaches until all affected KGS 200 units are upgraded.

Operators requiring further information on this subject, please contact one of the addresses 
given below:

PILATUS AIRCRAFT LTD., 
CUSTOMER SUPPORT MANAGER, 
CH-6371 STANS, 
SWITZERLAND. 

General Aviation 
Tel : + 41 41 619 3333 
Fax: + 41 41 619 7311
eMail: SupportPC12@pilatus-aircraft.com

PILATUS BUSINESS AIRCRAFT LTD., 
PRODUCT SUPPORT DEPARTMENT, 
11755 AIRPORT WAY, 
BROOMFIELD, CO 80021. 
USA 
 
Tel : 303 465 9099 
Fax: 303 465 6040
eMail: Productsupport@PilBal.com

PILATUS AUSTRALIA (Pty.)  LTD., 
17 James Schofield Drive, 
Adelaide Airport SA 5950, 
AUSTRALIA 
 
Tel : +61 (08) 8234 4433 
Fax: +61 (08) 8234 4499 
Free Call: 1800 445 007
eMail: SupportPC12@pilatus.com.au
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